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Dirk and Barbara tenWolde 

 

Dear 1800 Community, 

 

We received word that Dirk ten Wolde ascended recently, apparently from pneumonia and other issues. 

Barbara, his wife, said he has been in declining health since 2013. She said of him, "His heart never 

stopped winning those around him. I think many of the staff (at the nursing home where he has spent the 

last two years) were quite moved when he died." 

 

Dirk. originally from Holland, and Barbara were blessed with the 1800 Couples in Korea in 1975 and 

have been living in Austria. They gave birth to four children of their own and to two offering children 

(among the first in America). Dirk traveled with Reiner Vincenz on IOWC#7 in 1974. The couple lived in 

Alabama during the 1980s where they founded an "alternative elementary school" in 1987. Since 1992 

they have been involved in healing work. 

 

When we have more information, we will forward it to you. Please pass this news on to other 1800 

families. 

 

Michael and Maria Kiely 


